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 INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 813

LAKE CITY, MINNESOTA

REGULAR MEETING

MONDAY, APRIL 20, 2009
6:00 P.M.

LINCOLN HIGH SCHOOL MEDIA CENTER
MEMBERS PRESENT: Dawn Balow, Karen England, Andrea Hamilton, Randy
       Meincke, Michael Noll, Heath Oeltjen, Douglas 
       Pflaum 

MEMBERS ABSENT:  None.   

OTHERS PRESENT:  Superintendent Clayton Hovda, Jim Borgschatz, Greg
                 Berge, Patricia Arndt, Margie Harkins, Marti Green,
                 KayLee Eichelberger, Tracy Oliver, Becky Kearns,
  Andrew Eggenberger, Emme and Cara Grisim, Jim Heise,
  Jim Klennert, Deb Roschen, ESG representatives 
CALL TO ORDER:
  The meeting was called to order by Chairperson
                 Douglas Pflaum at 6:00 p.m. and the Pledge of

  Allegiance was said
ADOPTION OF AGENDA: England/Meincke to adopt the agenda as presented.
CONSENT AGENDA: Meincke/Oeltjen to approve the following consent agenda: 

A. Approval of minutes of the regular meeting on March 16, 2009 and the special meeting held on March 24, 2009.       
B. Payment of bills as presented by the Superintendent for audit.
C. Approval of Treasurer’s report.
Motion carried unanimously. 

ITEMS REMOVED FROM THE CONSENT AGENDA:  None.
PUBLIC COMMENT: None.
COMMUNICATIONS: None.
BOARD DEVELOPMENT INFORMATION/REPORTS: The schedule of upcoming meetings was reviewed. A special meeting will be held on May 4, 2009 and the regular meeting on May 18, 2009.   
PRINCIPAL REPORTS: High School Principal Greg Berge gave an update on the First Robotics competition held on April 2 & 3. The District team won the Rookie Inspiration Award and the Star of Innovation Award.   He also discussed concerns regarding the Modified Block schedule based on a survey of staff and students.  He stated the Advisory

Program will remain for next year.  Mr. Berge reported on the visit to Adlai Stevenson High School in Illinois, registration highlights, and upcoming events.  

Elementary Principal Jim Borgschatz reported that Lake City Medical Center partnered with Bluff View to help purchase seven bikes for prizes for the Bluff View on the Move program.  Bluff View has been awarded an American Reading Corps position at no cost to the District.  This member works one-on-one with K-3 children who need help with learning to read.  Kindergarten roundup was held on April 12 and there is an anticipated 90 students for next fall.   Mr. Borgschatz congratulated Alex Schimbeno for placing 3rd overall at the State Future Problem Solvers meet.  Bluff Views fundraiser was a huge success.  New playground equipment, to replace outdated and out of compliance equipment, will be purchased with some of the profits.
COMMUNITY EDUCATION REPORT:  Community Education Director, Margie Harkins updated the Board on various programs under her supervision.
There were some problems with on-line registration, but we are learning from our mistakes.  LEEP registration will be on Tuesday, April 28, 2009.  Summer Latchkey will open on Thursday, June 4, 2009. 

The decathlon for adults with disabilities will be held on Friday, May 8, 2009.  ELL classes have been averaging 7 students per night.   

OLD BUSINESS:  
Deb Roschen reported that over $20,000 has been donated toward the auditorium seating project.  Ms Roschen asked the Board for authorization to order 475 seats at $100 per chair and a 50% down payment need to be installed in the lower section of the auditorium.   After discussion and questions from Board members.

Hamilton/Balow to authorize the purchase of seating for the lower level, with the understanding the funding is coming from the donations obtained by the Auditorium Seating Committee.  Upon a roll call vote being taken, the following voted in favor:  Balow, Hamilton, Noll, England, Pflaum, Oeltjen,     

and those voting against:  Meincke  
Motion carried.  

Meincke/Oeltjen to approve both calendars presented for the 2009-2010 school year, depending on the outcome of the legislative session.  Upon a roll call vote being taken, the following voted for:  Balow, Noll, England, Pflaum, Oeltjen, Meincke,

and those voting against:  Hamilton

Motion carried.

Hamilton/Balow to designate June 1, 2009 as an in-service day for teachers to replace the snow day on January 15, 2009.  Motion carried unanimously.

Meincke/Oeltjen to approve the 2009-2010 Capital Outlay budget as presented.  Motion carried unanimously.  

Meincke/England to accept the resignations of the following, with appreciation for their many years of dedicated service to the students of Lake City Public Schools:


Nancy Banks – Cook at Lincoln - Retiring


Gerri Rabe – Cook at Lincoln High - Retiring


Vicki Lichtblau – Baker at Lincoln High - Retiring


Elaine Diercks – Paraprofessional at Bluff View - Retiring


Susan Deden – Elementary Teacher – Retiring


Jennifer Swanson – Spanish teacher – Resignation


Cheryl Geolat – Bluff View office – Resignation


Patty Mann – Bluff View kitchen – Resignation

Motion carried unanimously.

England/Oeltjen to approve a one year leave of absence for Becky Kearns, science teacher at Lincoln High School.  Motion carried unanimously.
Oeltjen/Meincke to adopt resolution for membership in the MSHSL for 2009-2010.  Motion carried unanimously.  

Hamilton/England to approve LarsonAllen LLP to conduct the audit of the financial records of the district for 2008-09 school year.  Motion carried unanimously. 

Meincke/Noll to recognize the following students for their academic achievements:


Thomas Keller – AP Rising Scholar


Zach Johnson, Charles Hoeft, Nathan Webster – BPA state

     finalists on to Nationals  




Brandon Copley – State Geography Bee

Tanner Toftu – State Geography Bee


Four teams of Future Problem Solvers on to State meet


Briana Dankers, Katie Hamilton, Nathan Frye – State speech

Motion carried unanimously.

Oeltjen/England approve the proposed purchase of Lot 3, Block 3, Woodland Walk, in the Jewel, not the previous approved Lot 6, Block 2, in the Lakes at the Jewel.  Motion carried unanimously.

England/Balow to set the minimum bid for the 2008-2009 Building Trades house at $229,000.  Motion carried unanimously. 

Jerry Hollaran and Brian Grenell, representatives from ESG, presented an overview on energy conservation and options available through their company to help the District with finding ways to save money through energy conservation and facility management.

SUPERINTENDENT REPORTS/COMMENTS: Dr. Clayton Hovda discussed the 2009 Joint Legislative Conference to be held on April 29, 2009 and the need to possibly apply for Aid Anticipation Borrowing.

BOARD REPORTS/COMMENTS:  None.
ADJOURNMENT:  England/Balow to adjourn the meeting at 8:58 p.m.  Motion carried unanimously.

_______________________________   

_____________________________

Douglas Pflaum, Chairperson             Andrea Hamilton, Clerk

The above minutes to be approved at the regular May meeting.
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